Ordnance Unity Centre for Health 
Meeting with Patient Participation Group (PPG) Chair
Date:  12/08/2021
Chair: Raste Fatah
Attendees: Raste Fatah (RF), Dr Alice Bell (Clinical Lead) (AB) and Sean Andrews (PPG Chair) (SA)

	Last Meeting outcome:

	Agenda items 
	Description 
	Discussion
	Task Owner 

	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	



	Agenda items
	Discussion                                                       

	Introductions
	[bookmark: _GoBack]RF introduced himself and Dr Bell as they had not previously met. Explained RF and AB’s roles within the surgery. Apologised for delay in meeting caused by the COVID-19 pandemic. Necessary to keep footfall into the building at a minimum to prevent an outbreak.

SA explained his deep-rooted link to the community through his work in the education sector.

	Updates
	RF gave SA an update on changes within the surgery since his last meeting with Dr Grewal in the early part of our management tenure.
· List size has now increased to approximately 11,600 (10.5% increase form same time last year). Two nearest GP practices are not currently taking on new patients, third on is on other side of Hertfordshire border with catchment area mainly northwards.
· Full roster of permanent GPs now recruited.
· Physician Associates working 2 days per week under supervision of GPs (AB explained role of PAs to SA).
· Clinical pharmacists are helping with the regular reviews of patients with chronic diseases.
· Social Prescribing Link Worker (SPLW) now in post. RF explained role of SPLW within the Primary Care Network (PCN).
· Updated telephone system has improved patient wait times on hold (this is reflected in the data provided by provider). Anecdotally noticed less patient frustration.
· Patient use of practice website has increased substantially. Convenient for patients and makes for more efficient workflow within the practice. 9,000 requests submitted in last 12 months, of those 65% would have otherwise telephoned and 17% would have walked into the surgery for the request.
· eConsult (online consultation) platform appears to be popular with patients. Does not reduce practice workload but patients appreciate the convenience. 401 eConsults submitted in June, 283 in July.
· GP Survey results for 2021 present a positive picture, performing substantially better than our nearest practice. Results presented to SA.
· COVID-19 vaccination uptake rates continue to be lower in the east of Enfield compared to the west of the borough. 60% of adults registered at Ordnance Unity Centre for Health have had at least 1 dose. Plenty of appointment availability across the borough, vaccine hesitancy appears to be at play. National and local Public Health teams continue to promote the vaccine alongside the practice’s own drive to increase uptake.

SA stated that he has noticed a big improvements especially with telephone access to the surgery.


	Staffing
	 AB – having a permanent team that meets weekly to discuss issues arising or patients they would like to discuss has helped with creating cohesion. Staff members appear to be happy working here and are happy to raise issues.
SA stated that the introduction of the SPLW would be a great help to the location population and should be utilised as much as possible.

	Future plans
	 SA - wanted to know what the future agenda/strategy consists of for Ordnance Unity Centre for Health now some of the infrastructure and staffing has been updated.

RF – Our target is to reduce smoking in our local population. For those that find it difficult to quit, promote electronic cigarettes as per Enfield Public Health guidelines. Furthermore, we’re targeting patients with long term conditions such as diabetes, hypertension, COPD and Asthma to improve their health outcomes. This is done with oversight from Dr AB but the clinical pharmacists also do a lot of the reviews to ensure GP workload is manageable. We have a multi-skilled team of a paramedic, HCA, nurses, pharmacists and GPs, which makes the system of reviews efficient.
AB – Hope to do a surgery newsletter 3 times a year to update our patients on the changes within the surgery and welcome feedback. SA suggested a simple tweak to the newsletter to encourage patients to join PPG.
RF – Would like to hold PPG meetings face-to-face again as virtual would be challenging for most of the members. However, the risk currently outweighs the potential benefits in the pandemic.
SA – Coffee mornings previously hosted for older patients by Doreen were very helpful and helped to engage patients and offer social circle support.
RF – All feedback about Doreen’s previous coffee mornings have been universally positive. Risk remains too high in the context of the pandemic to re-start them at the moment. Older patients are at much higher risk of COVID-19 and will have to wait until cases numbers are dramatically lower than they are now.

	AOB
	RF – What is SA’s feedback regarding changes and future trajectory?
SA – please with changes but previous providers broke promises so hopefully the positive changes continue with Evergreen.


                                                                  

	Action
	Responsibility
	Deadline


	Amend newsletters to encourage patients to join PPG
	AB/RF
	DONE

	Upload newsletter to surgery website
	RF
	DONE

	
	
	

	
	 
	

	
	
	



